
 

  

  

 

 

 
        Tuesday 13 December 2022 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

KS2 Carol Concert 
 
We have all been looking forward to the school’s Key Stage 2 Carol Concert which is 
of course due to be held tomorrow. 
 
This afternoon, my senior leadership team carried out a risk assessment on walking 
to All Saints Church from Greenway.  We have concluded that unfortunately there is 
no safe route to the church, with pavements and alleyways still covered in compacted 
snow and ice.  With the continuing -4 temperatures at night the ice is unlikely to shift 
until the weekend. 
 
Therefore, we cordially invite you to come and watch our KS2 Carol Concert outside 
on the main playground at 2pm tomorrow. We did not want to cancel this event and 
hope that you appreciate our alternative plan which will capitalise on the festive, snowy 
setting at Greenway! 
 
Please can you ensure that your child/ren are in their school uniform but are wearing 
lots of layers, have a warm coat, hat/gloves and are in appropriate warm trousers or 
jogging bottoms.  They will also need to wear appropriate outdoor footwear, as the 
playground is still covered in snow! 
 
Parents will not be seated so you will need to come prepared to stand for the Concert 
in warm clothing too! 
 
Once the Carol Concert has ended the children will return to their classrooms, where 
you will be able to collect them from their classroom doors as normal. 
 
I look forward to seeing you all tomorrow. 
 
Regards 
 
Katharine Ellwood 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 


